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Annual Meeting 9AM,  June 17, 2022 at Detroit Lakes High School.



The Meeting was called to order at 9:04 AM by President, Senn.    127 were in attendance, including several speakers, and the DL Fishing Team.  The meeting was preceded by social interaction among members with refreshments. 2024 Logo wear was available for purchase. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
President Senn introduced the current Board Members, and recognized Beach Captains.  
The Agenda, previously distributed with the Lake Detroiter, was accepted.  
The Treasurer’s Report was presented by John Flynn who characterized it as ”lacking in surprises”.   He reviewed the basic revenue, expenditures, and balances for each year since 2019, then explained some special 2023 expenditures – U of M donation to support AIS research, and legal fees relating to the discontinuation of the roadside weed pickup.  He also noted a Board commitment for the construction of a handicapped-accessible swim, boat, and fish dock, a project sponsored by the local VFW and DAV.   The report was approved by the membership (MSP without dissent). 
Flynn commented on membership which seems to be holding near the 400 mark.  
The Secretary’s Minutes from the June 17, 2023 Annual Meeting, prepared by Secretary Dick Hecock had been previously distributed with the Lake Detroiter; they were approved by the membership (MSP without dissent).   
President Senn commented on LDA Priorities and Concerns as they appeared on the last page of this year’s Bulletin.   
Member comments/questions focused on 
· the Board practice of not taking positions on zoning matters and other local governmental actions not directly impacting the lake - perhaps a fuller explanation is needed
· Lake levels – suggestion was made for LDA to explain lake level management history, and related issues
· Permit requirements for harvesting and resident deployed weed control devices – more information
· Jet-ski rules – a request that LDA review and circulate rules for use.
· Impact of Zebra Mussels – increased clarity, increased plant growth, other
· The historical background of LDA’s beach naming – more information wanted

Pelican River Watershed District’s Gina Kemper provided an update on District programs aimed at improving Detroit’s water quality.   She distributed a ten-page summary of the status, strategies, programs, and outcomes as they apply to the Detroit/Rice Management area.   See https://prwd.org. 

The Becker County Sheriff sent two deputies to answer questions from members dealing with boat mooring, boat speed limits, county/city jurisdictions, nighttime noise/music from watercraft and others. 

Amy Stearns described and distributed information about Project 412, its historical links (to the number of lakes within 25 miles of DL), and its current formulation as a stimulator of local development, at least in part through investments in various arts and music projects.   She noted that the mural program will be re-activated this summer, following the very successful Trolls project.   This summer will also see an increased number of musical events, in the park and at Detroit Mountain.   She invited members to participate in WaveMakers support for Project 412. See www.project412mn.org. 

Nancy Henke noting the potential damage to wildlife caused by lead-based fishing tackle, offered information and samples of lead-free fishing tackle.   



Jeff Sclossman described the progress made toward establishing a Detroit Sailing Club and School.   He noted that almost $100k had been raised to provide boats, training, and other needs of an enhanced youth-oriented sailing enterprise.   The Fritz family has provided lake-front commercial property for the first year of operation.   More information can be obtained by visiting www.lakersailing.com.   

President Senn introduced the Detroit Lakes HS Fishing Team, many members of which were on hand in their colorful jackets.
To several Lake Detroiters who have performed important service to the organization, President Senn presented LDA Presidential Service Awards:

Sue Disse - for her work on membership data files
Carol and Dick Lee – for their many years of use of splendid facilities for LDA Beach-Captain meetings

John Flynn – for his tireless work in developing, maintaining, and overseeing the Beach Captain program  
President Senn noted the expiration terms of two board members members who had not indicated a willingness to continue service.   However, in the absence of a nominating committee report, and no response of a call for nominations from the assembled membership, the board will conduct 2024/5 business with 13 members.   

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:03 AM. 
                                                                                   
Minutes prepared and submitted by Board Secretary Dick Hecock, 6-16-24
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